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Merry Christmas -
to Everyone
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WARREN LANE - WHAT NOW?
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Many residents now know
that following a public
enquiry in March 1988 the
Inspector has recommended
that the Warren Lane site
LA/7 be made available for
a huge housing estate along
with many other potential
green belt sites throughout
Bradford and Airedale.
Eldwick Village Society and
Gilstead Village Society
both with legal representa-
tion put forward a very
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Don’t Forget
Carol Service — Christmas Eve
Memorial Hall 6.30 p.m.
(see Church News Inside!)

A.J. RIGG
High Class Butcher
OTLEY ROAD, ELDWICK

A Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year
to all my customers

Telephone 562156

strong case for designations
of this site as green belt
based on the need to pre-
vent urban sprawl and to
maintain both villages as
separate and clearly identifi-
able communities. We were
supported by Bingley Civic
Trust and a total of 414 writ-
ten objections from resi-
dents some of whom gave
evidence at the enquiry.
This fight is now entering its
10th year and throughout
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we have been supported by
Local Councillors including
the Leader and Deputy
Leader of the present
Council.

SO WHAT NOW? Lobby all
Bradford Councillors.

Firstly Bradford Council by
law must decide whether to
accept or reject. THE
COUNCIL IS NOT
OBLIGED TO ACCEPT A
PARTICULAR RECOM-
MENDATION. In the case
of Warren Lane we believe
sufficient evidence has been
provided TO ENABLE THE
COUNCIL TO REJECT the
recommendation and the
Village Society will be urging
all Councillors to support
this course of action.

Now is the time as never
before to make your views
known. We ask once more
all residents who are against
such large scale develop-
ment to PICK UP YOUR
PENS and write to as many
Councillors as you can ask-

ing them to REJECT THE
ENQUIRY INSPECTORS
RECOMMENDATION FOR
THE WARREN LANE -
SITE LA/7 IN THE LOWER
AIREDALE LOCAL PLAN.

You will need to write before
the 10th January and any
opportunity for verbal lobby-
ing should not be missed.
Development on this scale
destroys the sense of identi-
ty that residents have in our
local community and breeds
apathy. WE MUST NOT
LET THIS HAPPEN TO
ELDWICK AND GILSTEAD

ROMBALDS WARD.
Clirs. Wightman, Dale,
Gadsby Peet

BINGLEY. Clirs. Nunn,
Seager, Shaw

PLANNING COMMITTEE.
Clirs. Charlesworth
(Chairman),Cussons, SmitH
Midgley, Beeley, Coughlin L.
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 "THIS CHRISTMAS REMEMBER —
THE IVY AND
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Merry Christmas from Ken, Christine & Staff

MAWSON ATTWELL & CO.

BUILDING, ELECTRICAL &

PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

1 HEATON CRESCENT, ELDWICK
TELEPHONE BRADFORD 563450 / 595600




SEASONS GREETINGS
to all our members

from the Committee
ar BIRCHES

SHEILA'S
OTLEY ROAD, Tel: 563732

Christmas Trees, Holly and
Mistletoe

Fruit for the Christmas Table

Happy Christmas to all

customers

CHURCH NEWS

ST. LAWRENCE’S
CHURCH

Christmas Services

fourth Sunday of every
month at St. Lawrence's
Church.

On Christmas Eve, what
better than to arrive early for
the first Communion of
Christmas, to sit in the
silence of the church with
perhaps only the crib and
the tree lit up. Truly it would
be terrible if in the midst of
all our feverish preparations

Thursday 21st December -
Carol Singing
Church at
7.00 p.m.

round the village
Meet outside

Christmas Eve

6.30pm Carols in the

Memorial Hall there was a knock on the
11.30pm: Midnight do re f?}ir hearts and we
Communion Q150

replied to the Christ child
that there was no room for
him becalise we were too

Christmas Day
8.00am HolyCommunion
(1662)

10.00am Family Worship busy getting ready for
- ; Christmas.
with Communion )
New Year’s Eve A very happy Christmas to
8.00am Holy Communion ~Youal
(1662)
10.00am Family “OPEN DOOR" COFFEE
CHRISTINGLE WILL NOT BE
Service AVAILABLE FOR TWO

WEEKS COMMENCING

DECEMBER I8TH AND
WILL RE-OPEN
ON TUESDAY

For those wishing to attend
Evensong. During the
Interregnum Evensong will JANUARY 2ND

be held on the second and R P e S

M.O.T. Testing NOW ONLY £11.99
(While-U-Wait, if required)

WILKINSON + WHITLEY LTD

Lime Street Garage, Off Park Road, Bingley

Servicing, General Repairs

Body & Accident Repairs and Paint Spraying

BL Suspension Repairs & Inflation

New & Used Cars Supplied to your own Specification

Telephone: Bradford 562787

Dine out the Indian Way in High Style
at the

SHAMA TANDOORI of BINGLEY
(Fully Licensed)

RELAXED & FRIENDLY ATMOSPHERE
LARGEST INDIAN VEGETARIAN
MENU IN THE AREA
FRESH INDIAN VEGETABLES USED.
OUR OWN UNIQUE TASTE

Open 7 nights a week. Opposite Bradford &
Bingley Building Society, above the precinct.
Booking Advisable — Tel. 569565.

MEMORIAL
HALL

Our Treasurer has stepped
down after 4 years in the job
and we need a successor.

It is an interesting and not
terribly demanding role,
which allows the holder to
play a really useful part in
maintaining our village facili-
ties.

If you can spare a couple of
hours (of your own choos-
ing) per week and attend 6
committee meetings per
year, why not give it a try.
You don't need to be
retired/working
male/female/young/not so
young and you don't need
previous experience as full
training will be given!
Phone Steve Cummins
569790 :f you want to help.

Are you or could you be, an
administrator? Could you
attend six short evening
meetings a year? The new
secretary is either so good
that there is no need for
other officers next year, or
so bad that no one will work
with her! | hope neither is
true and that you will give
her a call on 561060
(evenings) if you feel that
you can help in some way to

run the Village Hall. There is
no fundraising involved.
Brenda Baxter, Secretary
Eldwick Memorial Hall

Rk ELDWICK &
GILSTEAD
Y.CA.

Our November meeting had
us all a bit anxious waiting
for our speaker again to
arrive, but turn up he did,
with a table-top full of inter-
esting and “gadgetry things”,
and it was quite fascinating
to see his fried egg in his
Philip Harben pan, plus a
pulsating pillow (which we
all tried) for various aches
and pains and many other
“bits and bobs"!
The business part was
about past activities,
reports, extracts from the
county letter and of course
our fiannces which are so
well kept. “Christmas
Customs” will be over by the
time you read this Ladies,
but may | on your behalf
wish our Chairman and her
excellent committee a super
Christmas and a Most
Happy New Year - don't for-
get our party January 9th
1990.

Eileen Arnold.

JOINER WANTED?
Fitted Kitchens & Bedrooms
New Doors & Windows
Free Estimates for all Types of Joinery
Telephone:
MICHAEL DYSON — 565641
48 Otley Road, Eldwick

JOINERY AND BUILDING
FENCING, GATES, CARPORTS,
GARAGES, WALLING etc.

FOR FREE ESTIMATE

Phone N. Roper

(Home) Bfd 562056

(Workshop) Otley 466254




Your Local Painter & Decorator

WILLIAM ROSS

ESTIMATES FREE

TELEPHONE: 564990
20 SHERWOOD CLOSE

Merry Christmas and

ELDWICK POST OFFICE |
a Happy New Year :
to our customers

old & new

from
Mr & Mrs D. Greensitt

THE ELDWICK
GYM CLUB

| would like to publicly thank
Helen Capenerhurst for all
her loyal years of service as
an Assistant Coach at the
G.C, and hope she will be
very happy and successful
in the future. The G.C.
Christmas Party will be on
Thursday 21st December at
Eldwick Memorial Hall from
5.45 - 7.45 p.m. all mem-
bers welcome. For the first
time for many years we are
to have a new club leotard,
it is red, white and navy
blue, they are made to mea-
sure, in cotton stretch lycra.
Anyone wanting to order a
leotard or any other queries
re:- the G.C. please ring me
on Bradford 560294.

| would also like to thank all
the regular assistants at the
G.C. for their support
through out the year and
take this opportunity to wish
every one A Merry
Christmas and A Happy
New Year.

|. Williams
Club Coach.
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ELDWICK
JUNIORS F.C.

The Football Season now
well under way with all four
teams having mixed for-
tunes. Apart from the odd
hiccup, some close and
extremely entertaining
games have been seen with
a good standard of football
being produced.

So forget Bradford City,
Leeds United, Liverpool etc.
- Come along to Eldwick
Rec on Sundays and sup-
port your Village Junior
Teams.

Assistance at Tuesday
evening training sessions
still required, particularly to
work after the “nipper-
oonies" (aged 7,8,9) as they
are “affectionately” called by
our Secretary!!

Also match day help for both
home games (putting up
nets, marking out pitch and
away games (transport) still
required by all teams. If you
can spare sometime please
come along or contact Mr. J.
Ross 564246

There will be no matches or
training over the Christmas
period:-

(a) MATCHES

Last Games — Sunday
17/12/89

Restart - Sunday 7/1/90

(b) TRAINING

Last Sessions - Tuesday
19/12/89 and Friday
22/12/89

Restart - Tuesday 2/1/90
and Friday 5/1/90

The Bonfire Night held at
the Glen Hotel, Gilstead pro-
vided an enjoyable evening
on a fine clear night. Our
thanks to all those who
helped and assisted in one
way or another, particularly
the boys of the club, Scouts
and “cooks and servers” in
the kitchen. Last but not
least, our grateful thanks to
mine host David Wardiman
for use of The Glen facilities.
Finally may we take this
opportunity of wishing
everyone a Very Merry
Christmas and a Happy
New Year.

nr Lesds/
Bradford Airport
Yeadon

RIDING CLUB
PRESENTATION DISCO

Eldwick Riding Club’'s Annual Presentation Evening went
with a real swing at St. Wilfred's Church Hall on November
11th. A super buffet was enjoyed by over 100 folk who, fol-
lowing the presentations, were entertained by a really profes-
sional video from Arrow Video Productions (Bob Holt), which
encapsulated a sunny summer of equestrian enjoyment.

Tracy Light & Philippa Burdin ready for the off
on Bobby and Banky.

The overall Junior Champion was Andrew Tucker, whilst the
Senior category was won by Nigel Cooper. Other winners
included Philippa Burdin, Claire Gath, Louise Holt, Tracy
Light, Gaynor Mallinson, Helen Robinson and Jane Tucker.
Newcomers to the arena who may wish to join Eldwick
Riding Club are invited to contact Barbara Burdin on 560104
for full details.

Please note, subscriptions must be paid by January 1st 1990
in order that riders qualify for points won on the first show
day.
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FISHBURNS
@ BAKERS & CONFECTIONERS

Mr & Mr Fishburn and Staff
wish their customers a Happy Christmas

Tel Rawdor
505155

IT'S ALL AT

BINGLEY BUILDERS
MERCHANTS

*BUILDING & PLUMBING MATERIALS * MARSHALLS WALLING &
FLAGS * BATHROOM * HEATING DISPLAY * TOOLS & FIXINGS
* ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES * PAINT * TOOL HIRE & REPAIRS
* BOTTLED GAS
Trade and diy! call in to collect or phone in to arrange a delivery.
Phone payments by Access accepted.

LEONARD STREET
BINGLEY

TELEPHONE :564411



LOCAL ADVERTISER

YOU CAN SELL

FROM THIS SPACE

FOR ONLY £8.

Tel: Derek Hannam 565303

ELDWICK &
GILSTEAD
HORTICULTURAL
SOCIETY

Approximately 50 Members
attended our Annual
General Meeting held in the
Memorial Hall on Tuesday
21st November. The follow-
ing Officers were elected.
President -

Mr. J. Churchman
Senior Vice President -

Mr. G. Allsop
Secretary - Mrs. P. Harper
Treasurer - Mr. A.G.Webb

Assistant Treasurer -
Miss R. Murgatroyd
Show Secretary -
Mr. G. Drake
Assistant Show Secretary -
Mr. S.W. Poole
Junior Vice President -
Mr. J. H. Luscombe.
After the formal business of
the A.G.M. was concluded
the Annual Pie and Pea
Supper was served.
Our Secretary has arranged
an interesting programme
for 1990 and has booked
Speakers on Horticultural
Subjects for the majority of
our meetings. The varied
subjects include “Geraniums
and Pelargoniums”, “Pot
Plants”, “Plants for Home
and Garden”, “The Joy of a
Garden”, “Mountain
Miscellany”. One meeting
will be for the showing of
National Trust Films both
gardens and interiors of
Mansion Houses. All our
evening meetings will be
held in the Memorial Hall on
the third Tuesday in the
month (except 24th April)
commencing at 7.30 p.m.
Our first meeting for 1990

will be on Tuesday 16th
January which will be a
Members' Slide evening.
Can | please ask Members
who have slides, not neces-
sarily allied to Horticulture,
to bring these along to make
an interesting evening.
Membership Cards are in
print and will give full details
of our programme for 1990.
These and Seeds/Fertilizer
Catalogues will be available
for distribution at our
January meeting. Please
note, there will be no meet-
ing in December.
Qur Annual Trip in 1990 will
be on Saturday 9th June
and we are to visit the
National Garden Festival at
Gateshead. Provisional
bookings for our members
will be taken at the January
meeting. We look forward to
meeting existing and new
members in January.
Membership fees are to
continue unchanged at a
nominal £1 per member.
We make a small charge of
20p each for tea and bis-
cuits at each meeting.
A.G.Webb

YOUR GALA
NEEDS YOU
GALA COMMITTEE

MEETING
22nd JANUARY

spencer & hill

133 MAIN ST. BINGLEY. Tel. 565161
Radio, T.V., Audio, T.V. Rental
Electrical Contractors

Branches at Bradford, Shipley & Wibsey

THE EDITORIAL COMMITTEE WISH

ALL READERS AND CONTRIBUTORS
A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND
A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR _,

Copy for publication in next
months Newsletter to reach the
Editorial Committee c/o Glen
Caple, Sheriff Lane or the Post
Box inside the Post Office by 8th
January 1990.

ELDWICK FIRST SCHOOL
VISIT IMAX

On Tuesday 7th November, 1989 two classes from Eldwick
First School went on a visit to the Imax Cinema in Bradford
to see a new film called “Beavers”.
When we arrived at the cinema we were all very excited.
Mrs. Hardwell our teacher went inside to get our tickets then
we went in. The screen at the Imax Cinema is very very
large. it was very busy with lots of children from other
schools. At 11.00 a.m. the lights went out and the film
started.
The first part of the film showed the beavers swimming under
water. It then went on to show how they made their dams
and lodges. They make their dams by gnawing at the trees
until they fall down. It was surprising to learn they can fell
over 400 trees a year. They can stay under water for about
ten minutes. Their food is aspen leaves and bark from the
aspen trees. Beavers have to be on the look out for bears
and foxes who can kill them. The film ended by showing
how cleverly they had made their dam. We could have all
watched the film again and when we got back to school we
spent Wednesday writing and drawing about what we had
seen.

Philip Topham, Mark Ashwell and Jenny Turner

Class 3/2H

SEASONS GREETINGS
from all the staff at

ELDWICK FOOD & WINE
— Your One Stop Shop

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM ALL
AT ELDWICK GARAGE

! YOU BEND 'EM--WHEEL MEND 'EM !
24hr RECOVERY SERVICE

ELDWICK GARAGE
(BOB HOLT MOTORS)

SPECIALISTS IN ACCIDENT REPAIRS
& VEHICLE REFINISHING

Telephone:- 5 OELEE RID,
! ELDWICK

- (0274) 567863 Day  WEST YORKS

BOB HOLT (0274) 568075 Night BD16 3HD

If you've —
a Question, an Opinion, a
Compliment or a Complaint

GET WRITING




